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In these last months God allowed us to baptize two young people, Antony of 17 years and 

Mario of 15. Both young people came as children to the Church, have grown up and have 

understood the importance of becoming Christ and baptized as the Bible teaches, both 

continue attending and Antony is now collaborating in the Church, helping in various ways. 

Pray for these young people. 

We also carried out a special service called the day of the Bible, we invited the parents of the 

children who attend the Church, several attended, each class sang a special, the gospel was 

preached to all those who attended, several asked Christ for forgiveness for their sins, 

everything went to the glory of God. 

Dear brothers, we salute you, we want to share what God has done in our Cantel area, 

from Guatemala. God has been good, he has worked in the lives of many new believers. 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

We continue working with the 

children of our area, every Sunday 

we use transportation to bring 

children from different places, and 

others come walking with sisters 

and brothers who bring them. We 

have special programs and 

different activities, and as always, 

we share the Word of God. Pray 

for the salvation of these children. 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

God has blessed the youth group, 

The Lord has brought many young 

people to the Church, there have 

been different activities with 

youth from other independent 

Baptist churches, and several are 

now serving in different ways and 

others are willing to serve next 

year, including our son Timothy. 

Pray for these young people. 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

We continue in evangelism, we go 

out twice a week to share Christ, 

for this year we have shared more 

than 1,000 people the gospel with 

other brothers of the Church, we 

present that only Christ can save 

them. In addition to this, my wife, I 

and other young people went to 

teach Bible classes (discipleship) to 

new converts, and we have seen 

God work. Keep praying that we 

will not stop sharing Christ. 



Goals for next year: As a goal for 2018 is to start a Bible Institute to train 

believers to serve in the work of God, and if He in his grace allows us to 

send missionaries or pastors to different places, so be it, glory God . 

Pray that we still do not have enough money to buy property, every six 

months the Church collects money to save and buy property later. 

In January we will have a special anniversary service for the Church, there 

is a lot of work from now on, so we will appreciate your prayers. 

Pray for our family, our goal is to continue until Christ comes or calls us 

into his presence. Thank you for your donations this year, it has been a 

blessing. Have a prosperous year 2018. 

 

 

 

In Christ, Sop Hall Family and Flora Martin 

 

 

 


